
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Church Family, 
 
Wow! What an amazing public launch on Sunday! 
Wasn’t it wonderful to receive those words of blessings 
and encouragement from our bevy of former pastors? I 
know they were really touched to be included in our 
inaugural service at CAIS. The Choir gave us a taste of 
what’s to come on December 18 at the Christmas 
Cantata and while there were some technical hiccups, 
they did a great job pivoting, and kudos to the 
congregation for cheering them on and being so 
encouraging! It was so great to see the church body rallying together in a situation that could have 
been less than ideal. Special thanks to Matthew and Elizabeth for leading the choir with grace 
and warmth! 

Speaking of technical difficulties, we were not without some others and as you might have found 
out, we were unable to send out our Livestream last week. While we are working on that for this 
coming weekend, I want to especially encourage you that I believe this is a special measure of God’s 
grace. While we should always strive for excellence as unto the Lord, what’s even greater is striving 
for an authentic community built on grace and I really give thanks that I saw that on display on 
Sunday morning.  God is at work in and through AIC. And even when things don’t go exactly as we 
plan, God is still greater than those mishaps. Let us continue to seek first God’s presence and serve 
and love others through His grace and strength which is always made perfect in our weakness. 

This Sunday is the second week of Advent and we are focusing on PEACE. Take time this week 
to allow the Holy Spirit to grow His Shalom in your soul. If that means slowing down, or keeping 
the sabbath, do that. If you need to surrender control or certain outcomes to God, make that 
decision now. Wherever we are, whatever we are wrestling with, we can face it when we have 
God’s peace in our hearts.  

God bless you! 
Pastor Henry 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      


